
MINUTES 
Board of Selectmen 

Public Hearing 
Tuesday, April 19, 2011 @ 7:00PM 

Norma Drummer Room/Seymour Town Hall 

Members present: First Selectman Paul Roy, Philip Wilhelmy, Karl Trybus, Saundra Gesek, W. Kurt 
Miller, and Town Counsel Colleen Fries. 
Not present: John Conroy and Annmarie Drugonis. 
Others present: Lisa Low. 

ITEM # 1 - Open Public Hearing. 
Public Hearing is opened at 7:00PM. 

ITEM # 2 - Pledge of Allegiance. 
Everyone salutes the Flag and states the Pledge of Allegiance. 

ITEM# 3 - Public Comments and Discussion of Small Cities Block Grant Program. 
Lisa Low of Lisa Low & Associates: Has been hired by the Town to put together the 2011 Small Cities 
Block Grant Program Application for the Town. This Public Hearing is part of the process. The grant 
application will be for $500,000.00 and it will be used for a paving and drainage project on Chamberlin 
Road and Brothers Court. These are low income housing streets. The costs associated with this 
application will be taken out of the grant. The application is due on June 3, 2011. The First Selectman 
has a copy of the RFQ and Contract. 

Paul Roy: Spoke to Town Engineer Jim Galligan and Public Works Director Dennis Rozum about this 
project and they will have all specs and documents ready for the application. This is 100% Federal 
Funding for this project. 

ITEM# 4 - Close Public Hearing. 
The Public Hearing was closed at 7:11PM. 

Reviewed by, 

·rL Y<bzy 
Paul Roy, 
First Selectman 


